Mr. Jack W. Floyd. 825 North Third St., Arkansas City, Kansas.

Dear Jack:

I am now acknowledging your good letter, which was undated. I am glad to know that you are planning on attending K. U. this fall. You can very definitely count on our giving you a job to help you defray your expenses through school.

The fact that you have some very good friends in Bruce Reid, Howard Engleman and Kenny Messner is assurance to you that they have all been helped and that there would be no good reason why we would not help you. Of course, if a fellow has difficulty with his grades, then we figure that he should spend most of the time in studying, but so long as he is making his academic assignments then we are very happy to give him work toward a partial payment of his expenses through school.

I am very sure that if you, like the other fine Ark City boys, will put first things first - and that of course is academics and eligibility - then work and athletics will come just as you have the ability to absorb them. Prior to these other boys we had Ray Noble and Paul Rogers. So there are a number of boys from Ark City, or any other place in Kansas, that have come up here intent upon graduating, and they have been given an opportunity to work as much time as their studies would permit.

It will be a pleasure to have you here. Won't you come in the office and say hello when you arrive?

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA *AH